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Council File No: 20-0600 
Comments for Public Posting:  Please submit the attached letter from non-profit Friends of

Griffith Park in opposition to cutting funding for the Wildlife Pilot
Study. Thank you. Gerry Hans 



 

 

 
 
May 10, 2020 
 
Council Members  
City of Los Angeles 
200 N. Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
RE: Our opposition to Budget Scale-back of Wildlife Pilot Study (CF 20-0600) 

Honorable Council President Nury Martinez and Members:  

The challenges of balancing the City budget during these unprecedented COVID times require 

tough choices. Friends of Griffith Park believes that removing funding for the Los Angeles 

Wildlife Pilot Study would be a groundless error in judgement and a decision not easily forgiven 

by Los Angelenos who wholehearted supported the pilot study.  

As clearly stated in the memo to the Budget and Finance Committee one year ago, May 7, 2019 

“… this proposal is viewed as a priority for the City,” per Director of Planning, Vincent Bertoni. 

Today, even under severe financial hardship, it remains a priority.     

There is little doubt that the health of our ecosystems and vitality of our biodiversity are major 

factors and driving forces toward economic prosperity. While P-22 is an icon around which 

citizens have rallied for wildlife, it is also well recognized that the City is far behind other 

jurisdictions in regulation and incentives to create sustainability of natural resources that bless 

us. The City is already playing “catch up.”  

For example: 

 Ridgeline development remains unregulated in the City’s hillsides, while the County has 

been protecting them for over a decade and a half. 

 Fencing is regulated by height only, not by permeability. Worse, razor and barbed 

fencing is allowed even in hillside residential up to eight feet, while planning code in 

many other cities reflects its hazards to wildlife. 

 Lighting disturbances that affect wildlife are unregulated, and there is little leadership 

by City departments toward their own best practices. 



 

 

 Stronger measures for the City’s Protected Tree Ordinance are sorely needed. Wider 

protection and mitigation measures are apparent in the planning code of surrounding 

municipalities, while motions to strengthen City native tree protection remain in limbo. 

 Even the most potent of the anticoagulant rodenticides are not only unregulated in the 

City, but they are still being used within our city parks. Hopefully, the State will close this 

gap for us by acting on AB 1788 in 2020. 

 Most importantly, accommodations for wildlife connectivity through thoughtful and 

enlightened concepts, some which can be applied with little or no marginal costs by 

developers, are non-existent in our planning code. The City ranks fairly low (level 2 of 4) 

when applying the “effective mesh size” measure for connectivity, part of the Singapore 

Index, as reported in the Department of Sanitation 2018 Biodiversity Report.   

 

As of last week, the mountain lions of the Santa Monica Mountains, along with other 

subpopulations, are now candidates for listing under the California Endangered Species Act. As 

such, they are currently afforded the same full protection as permanently listed species. Now is 

an opportune time for the City to show leadership and responsibility, giving this majestic 

species a fighting chance against an extinction vortex occurrence.  

Friends of Griffith Park maintains that the City cannot afford to abandon the Wildlife Pilot 

Study, especially since the team is only months away from having a draft ordinance. We 

encourage you to pull no funds away from this initiative which will pay back the City in so many 

ways. 

 

Sincerely, 

   
 
Gerry Hans 
President 
 
 
Friends of Griffith Park promotes the enlightened stewardship of Griffith Park so it can survive and thrive well 

beyond the 21st century. Through advocacy, support, education and service, Friends of Griffith Park works to 

preserve Griffith Park as L.A.’s signature green and open space, place of free recreation, and linchpin in the 
survival of Southern California’s native ecosystems. 
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Name: Robin Greenberg, President, Bel Air-Beverly Crest Neighborhood
Council

Date Submitted: 05/10/2020 08:20 PM
Council File No: 20-0600 
Comments for Public Posting:  RE: Support Restoring Emergency Budget Funding for the

Wildlife Connectivity Project (Wildlife Corridors Project &
Wildlife Pilot Study) Council File #14-0518 & Budget Council
File #20-0600 Honorable Mayor Garcetti: I am writing to urge
you not to defund the Wildlife Corridors Project and the Wildlife
Pilot Study within it. To do so would jeopardize protections for
wildlife in the Santa Monica Mountains, which are an essential
and unique feature of our City of Angels and provide many
opportunities for Los Angeles residents and visitors to learn from
and appreciate nature. I urge you to reinstate funding for the
Wildlife Corridors Project, which links wildlife habitats and will
serve to protect the ecosystems of Los Angeles. Please see
enclosed letter. Thank you. Robin Greenberg, President, Bel
Air-Beverly Crest Neighborhood Council 
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Name: Robin Greenberg, President, Bel Air-Beverly Crest Neighborhood
Council

Date Submitted: 05/10/2020 08:26 PM
Council File No: 20-0600 
Comments for Public Posting:  Honorable Mayor Garcetti: I, the undersigned, Robin Greenberg,

am the President of the Bel Air-Beverly Crest Neighborhood
Council (BABCNC), and I support Councilmember Koretz’s
position is that it is vital for the well-being of all Angelenos that
the city continue to accelerate its efforts to transition to cleaner
operations and carbon free fuels and products to reduce
greenhouse gas emissions and to increase resilience. Please see
enclosed letter, to be entered into the record. Thank you. Robin
Greenberg, President, Bel Air-Beverly Crest Neighborhood
Council 






